
Printed and Published by the Returning Officer, Guildhall, High Street, Worcester WR1 2EY 

St. Peter’s Parish Council 
 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 
 

IN THE OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 
For the 

St. Peter’s Parish Council 
 
                              
  
 
Pursuant to Section 87(2) of the Local Government Act 1972, notice is hereby 
given that a vacancy has occurred in the Office of Councillor for the St. Peter’s 
Parish Council, due to the resignation of Councillor Ross Walker. 
 
A By-Election to fill the vacancy will be called if TEN electors from within the St. 
Peter’s Parish make a request in writing to the Returning Officer to fill the vacancy 
by holding an election. The deadline for receipt of requests is 11.59pm, 
Wednesday 4th April 2018. Where ten requests are received, an election will be 
called within 35 days. 
 
All requests for a By-Election should be made to the Returning Officer at the 
address below. 
 
 
 
Tim O’Gara 
Returning Officer 
Guildhall 
High Street, 
Worcester 
WR1 2EY 
 
Email: timothy.ogara@worcester.gov.uk 
 
 
Dated: Tuesday 13th March 2018 
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